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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: December 14, 2022 

The Caldwell Police Department and Caldwell Night Rodeo are proud to unveil the 

Caldwell Night Rodeo patrol car. The event will be held on December 15, at 4 p.m. at 

the main gate of the rodeo grounds at 2301 Blaine St. in Caldwell. 

“The Caldwell Night Rodeo is part of the fabric that Caldwell is made of. Our 

partnership with the CNR has been unparalleled and they are instrumental in the 

successful growth of our beautiful city. This police car is a symbol of the excellent 

partnership that our department shares with this great event. We are excited to unveil 

this vehicle that was designed and created by the Sign Shoppe who have also been a 

proud partner of the Caldwell Police. CNR is an amazing entity and we’re proud to 

include this car in our fleet,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 

We want to thank The Sign Shoppe of Caldwell who worked with Caldwell PD to 

design this CNR patrol car. This car joins three other specialty cars in the CPD fleet, a 

College of Idaho car, a Pink Ribbon Breast Cancer Awareness car, and the CPD 

Domestic Violence Awareness patrol car unveiled this past October. 
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